
Clerk’s Report for June 25  

Playing Field: 
 

• The Playing Field Annual Inspection has been undertaken, the inspector was 
accompanied by myself and the Senior Office Administrator. It was helpful to see the 
issues that he highlighted and to also receive the practical advice given for the 
repairs. 

• The bank that we previously received a complaint about vegetation encroaching on a 
residents garden at Penny Darn has been strimmed back.  

• The playing field shed flooded during recent heavy down pours. A blocked gutter was 
identified as the problem. This has been cleared by our staff. 

• The CCTV in the playing field can now be accessed remotely.  

• The new contract for the supply of electric has been set up. 

Cemetery: 

• Complaint received from a member of the public regarding floral displays being 
strewn across the Cemetery. The matter was investigated and deer were found to be 
the cause.  

• The new contract for the electric supply has been set up. 

• Staff have cut back and weed sprayed the growth on the wall adjacent to the 
footpath. 

• The empty Garden of Rest plots have been weed sprayed. 

• The edging stones around the Garden of Rest bays is being re-installed. This will be 
an ongoing job over the coming months. 

• The new bench has been installed in the Cemetery. 
 
 
General: 

• The footpath cutting is almost complete, our staff have already had to undertake 
two cuts on two well used paths due to the weather conditions this year. This was 
footpath 18 and the cut through between the Working Mans Club and Kellow Road. 

• The bus shelter repair work has been undertaken. 

• Treviscoe bus shelter has been pressure washed in preparation for painting. 

• The finance report for the Education Bursary Scheme has been submitted to 
Cornwall Council. 

• The gov.uk email address have been set up and we are now operating a gov.uk 
Website. 

• The Community Infrastructure Levy funding report has been submitted to Cornwall 
Council. 

 


